
Addendum No. 1  
October 1, 2007  
Lower Manhattan Development Corporation Request for Proposals for  
Integrity Screening Consultant (LMDC-60)  
 
 
Acknowledgement of the Addendum  
Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum in your proposal submission.  
 
 
Responses to Questions  
 
Question 1 – Please list the name of the firm(s) who have provided these services to the 
LMDC in the past 
 

Kroll Associates 
Hawthorne Investigation and Security 

 
 
Question 2 – Can you provide an estimate of the quantity of screenings at each of the various 
levels of screening that you anticipate over the life of the contract – to provide a baseline for 
pricing? 
 

The quantity of integrity screening requests varies greatly as projects commence 
and conclude.  The expected minimum number of searches is estimated to be 
twenty (20) per year.  If relative volumes affect the per unit price please include 
an explanation in your RFP response. 

 


